

# Protokoll der Mitgliederversammlung vom 17. Dezember 2020

Protokollführer: Colin Finck



**ReactOS Deutschland e.V.**

Am Bach 11  
33378 Rheda-Wiedenbrück  
deutschland@reactos.org

Am 17. Dezember 2020 um 20:00 deutscher Zeit fand im Internet (TLS-gesicherter IRC-Server) die Mitgliederversammlung des Vereins „ReactOS Deutschland e.V.“ statt.

## **Anwesende Mitglieder**

- Matthias Kupfer (Vorsitzender des Vereins)
- Daniel Reimer (stellvertretender Vorsitzender des Vereins)
- Colin Finck (Kassenwart)
- Mark Jansen
- Amine Khaldi

## **Zusammenfassung der gefassten Beschlüsse**

- ReactOS Deutschland e.V. möchte auch 2021 wieder auf der FOSDEM und den Chemnitzer Linux-Tagen vertreten sein, selbst wenn diese Konferenzen aufgrund der laufenden Pandemie nur virtuell stattfinden.
- Daniel Reimer wird diese Gelegenheiten nutzen, um kurze Präsentationen über ReactOS zu halten.
- Der Vorstand wurde entlastet.

Die originalen Wortlaute aller Versammlungsteilnehmer sind im beiliegenden IRC-Log nachzulesen.

Aachen, 17. Dezember 2020

Für die Richtigkeit des Protokolls

(gez. Colin Finck)  
(Protokollführer)

(gez. Matthias Kupfer)  
(Vorstandsvorsitzender)

## **Anlagen**

- Automatisch erstelltes IRC-Log der Mitgliederversammlung
- Geschäftsbericht 2019

# Automatically created IRC Log of the General Assembly

**Notice:** The time is given in UTC. For getting the German time on that day, add one hour.

[16:16] LogBot has joined #generalassembly with voice status  
[16:16] VoteBot has joined #generalassembly with voice status  
[16:22] Colin\_Finck has joined #generalassembly with voice status  
[16:59] Mark\_Jansen has joined #generalassembly with voice status  
[18:37] Daniel\_Reimer has joined #generalassembly with voice status  
[18:41] Matthias\_Kupfer has joined #generalassembly with voice status  
[18:45] Amine\_Khalidi has joined #generalassembly with voice status  
[18:45] <Amine\_Khalidi> Hi everyone!  
[18:45] <Daniel\_Reimer> :waves:  
[18:45] <Colin\_Finck> Hi Amine\_Khalidi! Nice to see that you made it :)  
[18:45] <Amine\_Khalidi> thanks :)  
[18:45] <Amine\_Khalidi> how's everyone doing?  
[18:46] <Colin\_Finck> pretty ok considering the overall situation  
[18:46] <Daniel\_Reimer> Still fine, still no Corona and happily sitting in lockdown. So... Well I guess ^^  
[18:46] <Amine\_Khalidi> just a few more months, let's hang in there!  
[18:46] <Colin\_Finck> let's hope it's just a few more months..  
[18:48] <Matthias\_Kupfer> Hi all  
[18:48] <Daniel\_Reimer> Hii  
[19:00] <Colin\_Finck> Christoph is expected to join in a few seconds  
[19:00] <Colin\_Finck> then we can start I guess  
[19:00] <Colin\_Finck> deviating just a little from our usual 15-minute rule ;)  
[19:02] <Mark\_Jansen> hi  
[19:03] <Daniel\_Reimer> 'lo  
[19:03] <Colin\_Finck> let's already start with the basic stuff at this point. Christoph is still having technical trouble :(  
[19:03] <Matthias\_Kupfer> So, now I want to welcome you to our general assembly 2020  
[19:04] <Matthias\_Kupfer> for the late people let's move the first two points of the agenda to the end or at least to later  
[19:04] <Matthias\_Kupfer> Therefore lets now start with presentation of the activities  
[19:05] <Matthias\_Kupfer> I would like to start with 2 remarks: the tax office was unable to address our "issues" this year for very obvious reasons  
[19:06] <Matthias\_Kupfer> but in the most recent appointment (this month) I clarified, that we are not in any danger situation so far  
[19:06] <Matthias\_Kupfer> due to the covid-19 situation I don't expect any further notice, because foundations have trouble all over the country (and over the world)  
[19:06] <Daniel\_Reimer> Explain issues please. I guess you mean income vs money spent?  
[19:07] <Matthias\_Kupfer> issues, means we got a small hint, that we have to spend more money for the goals of the foundation and we cannot save that amount of money for a longer time  
[19:08] <Daniel\_Reimer> I see.  
[19:08] <Daniel\_Reimer> So the two paid freelancers are a good start I hope...  
[19:08] <Colin\_Finck> exactly  
[19:09] <Matthias\_Kupfer> anyway, we are quite safe so far, and I'm aware of it and track any possibilities for a new appointment if the tax office is free for such low prio stuff (related to the life threatening business issues of other clients)  
[19:09] <Colin\_Finck> I would love to talk more about 2020, because this was a very interesting year for the project in many senses  
[19:09] <Colin\_Finck> however, 2020 is not over yet, so I only have an Annual Report 2019 for you  
[19:10] <Colin\_Finck> hope you have all read that one  
[19:10] <Matthias\_Kupfer> the next point is that our annual report for 2020 is going to be very short due to the current situation and the chemnitz linux days will take place in a very different and still not exactly known way  
[19:10] <Daniel\_Reimer> If we continue to pay devs on freelance base, we will be fine quite soon. They cost quite some money  
[19:10] <Colin\_Finck> exactly  
[19:11] <Colin\_Finck> I'm honestly already thinking about the point when we need to "refuel" our foundation bank account  
[19:11] <Matthias\_Kupfer> okay, so I'll not talk about 2020, nevertheless we should discuss if we want to take part on events which we don't know how they take place  
[19:11] <Matthias\_Kupfer> CLT is one of them so far  
[19:11] <Daniel\_Reimer> Matthias\_Kupfer I got the news with interest, I still think participating is a good idea. Of course a final decision can not be done until we get a final plan what will be done  
[19:11] <Mark\_Jansen> FOSDEM for 2021  
[19:12] <Matthias\_Kupfer> those are my two points  
[19:12] <Colin\_Finck> that point is nowhere close, but with 2 freelancers hired in 2020, and certainly continuing in 2021, our monetary reserves are also limited  
[19:13] <Colin\_Finck> I think the Annual Report 2020 will also talk a bit about our micro-Hackfests via Zoom. I think this year has shown that people everywhere can get very creative when the outside circumstances require it  
[19:13] <Colin\_Finck> anyway, I'll also stop talking about 2020 now  
[19:14] <Colin\_Finck> 2019 was a very normal year for ReactOS Deutschland e.V. again, as you have hopefully read in the Annual Report  
[19:15] <Colin\_Finck> we attended open-source exhibitions, we participated in Google Summer of Code, and we awarded a scholarship  
[19:15] <Colin\_Finck> are there any questions regarding the 2019 Annual Report?  
[19:15] <Mark\_Jansen> none from me  
[19:15] <Colin\_Finck> for the record, here is the URL again: [https://ev.reactos.org/temp/Annual\\_Report\\_2019.pdf](https://ev.reactos.org/temp/Annual_Report_2019.pdf)  
[19:15] <Daniel\_Reimer> Not from my side.  
[19:15] <Amine\_Khalidi> none from me  
[19:16] <Colin\_Finck> ok  
[19:17] <Colin\_Finck> I'm afraid we need to carry on with the votes at some point, and I still hope for Christoph and/or Thomas to join by that time  
[19:18] <Colin\_Finck> so let's complete the remaining agenda points first:  
[19:18] <Colin\_Finck> - Presentation of all foundation activities and plans for the future (current projects etc.)  
[19:18] <Colin\_Finck> - Possibly discussion about current and future paid development activities  
[19:18] <Colin\_Finck> now it's time to talk about 2020 again, and even 2021 :)  
[19:19] <Daniel\_Reimer> Perfect. I write my text right now  
[19:19] <Colin\_Finck> we have managed to hire 2 freelancers this year, and bizarrely I think the unprecedented situation that faced the world this year made our offers very attractive  
[19:20] <Colin\_Finck> not many organizations were that well prepared for remote work and had funds to spend in 2020  
[19:20] <Daniel\_Reimer> I got the news with interest that CLT will be different next year, it will be online. I have no clue yet what this will mean as noone has right now (As Matthias already mentioned) but I still think participating is a good idea. Of course a final decision can not be done until we get a final plan what will be done and is planned for the event  
[19:20] <Daniel\_Reimer> (sorry, didnt want to interfere)  
[19:21] <Matthias\_Kupfer> May I say something regarding CLT now or later  
[19:21] <Colin\_Finck> We are looking forward to keep the freelancers in 2021, and maybe if the word spreads, we may get even more requests  
[19:21] <Daniel\_Reimer> I ran into Colin\_Finck's talk, so I would say a lil later. ^^  
[19:22] <Colin\_Finck> I'm pretty sure the financial authorities will no longer ask us to spend more money after that  
[19:22] <Mark\_Jansen> well, that is at least one good thing to come out of 2020 ;)  
[19:23] <Colin\_Finck> but due to that, we should also think about fundraising at some point  
[19:23] <Colin\_Finck> the last thing I want to do is losing our freelancers due to monetary concerns  
[19:24] <Daniel\_Reimer> A nice win:win situation. ReactOS develops in a speed like .... almost never under normal circumstances and the authorities will be happy.

[19:24] <Colin\_Finck> well, this is basically what I have to say about the current situation. I haven't thought out this fundraising in detail yet, but I remember that we managed to organize several successful fundraisers in the past

[19:26] <Colin\_Finck> Daniel\_Reimer: you want to continue?

[19:26] <Daniel\_Reimer> Yes. One sec

[19:28] <Daniel\_Reimer> Well, this year was special as we all know, so regarding that year's events I can not say very much except the lil online hackfest we had. Was really nice and fun. Regarding next year (2nd time, sry for inferfering): I got the news with interest that CLT will be different next year, it will be online. I have no clue yet what this will mean as noone has right now (As Matthias already

[19:28] <Daniel\_Reimer> mentioned) but I still think participating is a good idea. Of course a final decision can not be done until we get a final plan what will be done and is planned for the event. AND now I am done and Matthias\_Kupfer can tell his ideas to it

[19:29] <Matthias\_Kupfer> okay, so we held a lecture at CLT some years ago (with Aleksey), as long as I don't expect any "live" activities on site, we should think about a short video lecture in 2021

[19:30] <Matthias\_Kupfer> I prefer a funny one, to take the situation not that serious, it can be a meta lecture about the development process in these days or so

[19:30] <Colin\_Finck> yeah, it's really time for more ReactOS presentations

[19:31] <Matthias\_Kupfer> we should not count on a booth next year, because this will most likely not happen

[19:31] <Mark\_Jansen> Speaking of presentations, we would also need some video material for FOSDEM 2021, they have presented plans for an online event.

[19:31] <Mark\_Jansen> I mentioned this on the mailing list (ros-dev) to see if there is interest in participating

[19:31] <Matthias\_Kupfer> Daniel\_Reimer: please submit an entry which is refrencing a short presentation or something like this instead of a live presentation

[19:32] <Colin\_Finck> only lately I've figured out that visitors mostly come for the talks, not for the booths

[19:32] <Colin\_Finck> even with our annual booths at FOSDEM, I'm pretty sure we are nearly invisible to many visitors

[19:33] <Mark\_Jansen> yeah

[19:33] <Mark\_Jansen> there are the yearly recurring visitors

[19:33] <Daniel\_Reimer> Oh there are indeed

[19:33] <Daniel\_Reimer> Matthias\_Kupfer ok, registration is possible already?

[19:34] <Daniel\_Reimer> We could sit down together with the FODEM team and make two presentations off it

[19:34] <Matthias\_Kupfer> Daniel\_Reimer: Yes, some submissions have been made

[19:35] <Daniel\_Reimer> OK, on my weekend agenda then

[19:35] <Matthias\_Kupfer> it's possible until 10th of january

[19:36] <Mark\_Jansen> fosdem until dec 25th

[19:36] <Daniel\_Reimer> OK, so I think both oppotunities should be used.

[19:37] <Matthias\_Kupfer> fine with me, Daniel\_Reimer if you have questions aks, because the options are a little bit different this year

[19:37] <Colin\_Finck> I'm all for it, but I'm afraid someone else has to lead those opportunities. I'm all busy till the end of the year.. :(

[19:37] <Mark\_Jansen> yeah I won't have any time to organize for fosdem

[19:38] <Mark\_Jansen> merely noticed their mail and dropped it on the ML

[19:39] <Daniel\_Reimer> I can lead CLT as I normally do. FOSDEM... never came in touch with it yet

[19:39] <Matthias\_Kupfer> Mark\_Jansen: are you able jsut to register, if you get all information?

[19:40] <Mark\_Jansen> anyone is:

[19:40] <Mark\_Jansen> <https://stands.fosdem.org/submission/>

[19:41] <Colin\_Finck> I think someone here should register and we can outsource much of the work to the community, which is already maintaining our Twitter and YouTube presence

[19:42] <Matthias\_Kupfer> okay, I think we can use almost the same content for both events

[19:42] <Colin\_Finck> we always handed out the same flyer in English at FOSDEM and in German at CLT :D

[19:43] <Daniel\_Reimer> SO a English and German presentation then ^^

[19:43] <Mark\_Jansen> yeah, didnt' we deplete that pile at fosdem this year?

[19:43] <Colin\_Finck> think so

[19:43] <Colin\_Finck> finally time to update screenshots :)

[19:43] <Matthias\_Kupfer> In worst case we just prepare a videe and submit this with a person availbale for the time of event for questions and handling

[19:43] <Colin\_Finck> depending on the platform used, virtual events can be really cool

[19:44] <Colin\_Finck> I've attended the Open Source Firmware Conference recently. They used <https://hopin.com>

[19:44] <Colin\_Finck> tries to resemble the possibilities of a physical event as closely as possible

[19:44] <Daniel\_Reimer> Never heard of it. Interesting

[19:45] <Matthias\_Kupfer> who has already attended to FOSDEM in past

[19:46] <Colin\_Finck> #ACTION puts his hand up#

[19:46] <Mark\_Jansen> me

[19:47] <Colin\_Finck> many project members actually, just not here today

[19:47] <Matthias\_Kupfer> maybe we find someone to rgister and write a short text

[19:47] <Matthias\_Kupfer> Or we jsut use the same text from CLT

[19:48] <Matthias\_Kupfer> So Daniel\_Reimer jsut fill in the data twice ;-)

[19:48] <Colin\_Finck> yeah Daniel, finally your first FOSDEM! :D

[19:48] <Daniel\_Reimer> But then the text needs to be done earlier... OK, I will try to fiddle something together the weekend

[19:48] <Daniel\_Reimer> yaaaay, FOSDEM

[19:49] <Daniel\_Reimer> :P

[19:49] <Colin\_Finck> ok, I'm afraid we have discussed this topic to end and none of the remaining members are going to make it in time

[19:50] <Colin\_Finck> only the vote regarding the discharge of the Board's responsibilities according to the Annual Report 2019 is left

[19:50] <Matthias\_Kupfer> okay, so Mark\_Jansen you mentioned that you are going to move this year

[19:50] <Matthias\_Kupfer> has any address changed over the year?

[19:51] <Daniel\_Reimer> No. (not mine at least)

[19:51] <Mark\_Jansen> sadly, finding an affordable apartment here has proven to be a disappointment :(

[19:52] <Matthias\_Kupfer> okay, so I summarize: all addresses are unchanged

[19:52] <Colin\_Finck> seems so

[19:53] <Matthias\_Kupfer> Then we have to come to point 2, or are there any questions to the annual report (elft)?

[19:53] <Matthias\_Kupfer> \*left

[19:54] <Mark\_Jansen> not from me

[19:54] <Daniel\_Reimer> No

[19:54] <Colin\_Finck> ok, I'll set up the vote then

[19:55] <Matthias\_Kupfer> If not we move to the discharge of the board, and today it's literally: every vote counts and can change the outcome

[19:55] <VoteBot> Colin\_Finck has set up a vote and I'm asking all participating members in private messages now.

[19:55] <VoteBot> Excluded from voting:

[19:55] <VoteBot> Colin\_Finck

[19:55] <VoteBot> Daniel\_Reimer

[19:55] <VoteBot> Matthias\_Kupfer

[19:56] <VoteBot> The vote is over. Here are the results!

[19:56] <VoteBot> Question: Do you agree with discharging the responsibilities of the Board? (in German: "Sprechen Sie dem Vorstand Entlastung aus?")

[19:56] <VoteBot> Answers:

[19:56] <VoteBot> Abstention - 0 votes

[19:56] <VoteBot> Yes - 2 votes

[19:56] <VoteBot> No - 0 votes

[19:56] <VoteBot> Total number of votes: 2

[19:56] <Colin\_Finck> yaaaay! :)

[19:56] <Matthias\_Kupfer> thank you, but it has to be pretty close

[19:56] <Daniel\_Reimer> :D

[19:56] <Colin\_Finck> Thanks a lot :)

[19:56] <Amine\_Khalidi> :)

[19:56] <Mark\_Jansen> close call ^^

[19:56] <Matthias\_Kupfer> Are ther any more things to discuss here  
[19:56] <Matthias\_Kupfer> ?  
[19:56] <Colin\_Finck> ok, then the formal part of this year's General Assembly is basically over  
[19:57] <Mark\_Jansen> I think we can discuss informal things in mattermost  
[19:57] <Daniel\_Reimer> Time to head back to #meeting then ^^  
[19:57] <Matthias\_Kupfer> Daniel\_Reimer: write me a message if you need some help  
[19:57] <Colin\_Finck> for next year, we should seek to get more ReactOS members to join ReactOS Deutschland e.V. and make it less lonely here ;)  
[19:58] <Daniel\_Reimer> Matthias\_Kupfer will do if things become difficult :D  
[19:58] <Daniel\_Reimer> thx  
[19:58] <Matthias\_Kupfer> I wish you (nevertheless) a merry christmas and a happy new year, stay healthy and try to survive as comfortable as possible  
[19:59] <Daniel\_Reimer> Same from my side. Soon... I guess we get back to nomrall  
[19:59] <Colin\_Finck> it took us some time, but with all meetings being in English now, we can easily add non-German people as e.V. members  
[19:59] <Mark\_Jansen> same from me  
[19:59] <Mark\_Jansen> like me ;)  
[19:59] <Colin\_Finck> Board elections are also up for next year's General Assembly  
[20:00] <Daniel\_Reimer> Mark\_Jansen I would no be surprised if you speak a better german than some ppl in bavaria do ^^  
[20:00] <Mark\_Jansen> I should be able to, but not really :(  
[20:01] <Colin\_Finck> with Pierre not making it today and being generally unavailable for ReactOS work these days, I don't expect him to run for a Board position again  
[20:01] <Colin\_Finck> so I'm pretty sure the Board is going to change again next year  
[20:01] <Daniel\_Reimer> We will see. Maybe he comes back sooner than expected  
[20:02] <Colin\_Finck> Looking at his current employment on LinkedIn, I doubt that he'll come back  
[20:02] <Colin\_Finck> anyway, this is not the place for rumors  
[20:03] <Colin\_Finck> just wanted to stress the fact that people can already start thinking about running for a Board position  
[20:04] <Colin\_Finck> if Pierre isn't up for reelection, we either need a new member to join the Board or reduce the Board to 3 members again  
[20:05] <Daniel\_Reimer> One year where things will happen, maybe there are few more members then and we are set.  
[20:09] <Colin\_Finck> ok, then that's it also from my side. Thanks for making it everybody, and happy holidays!  
[20:09] <Daniel\_Reimer> As already said, stay safe and corona free. See you over in Mattermost  
[20:11] Daniel\_Reimer has quit the server (End of file)  
[20:12] <Mark\_Jansen> o/  
[20:12] Mark\_Jansen has quit the server (Quit)  
[20:12] <Amine\_Khalidi> cheers!  
[20:12] Amine\_Khalidi has quit the server (Quit)



**ReactOS Deutschland e.V.**

Am Bach 11  
33378 Rheda-Wiedenbrück  
deutschland@reactos.org

# Geschäftsbericht 2019

Der Geschäftsbericht dient nach der Satzung des Vereins ReactOS Deutschland e.V. primär dazu, den Mitgliedern einen Überblick über die Arbeit des Vereins im Jahre 2019 zu geben. Der Geschäftsbericht gliedert sich in Aktivitäten, Ausblick und Finanzen. Die vorrangige Aufgabe des Vereins besteht in der Förderung des ReactOS-Projekts. Die Hauptaufgaben bestanden 2019 in:

- Organisation des ReactOS Hackfest 2019
- Organisation der Teilnahme am Google Summer of Code
- Präsentation des Projekts auf einschlägigen Messen/Veranstaltungen

## Aktivitäten

Folgende jährlich wiederkehrende Aktivitäten, die unmittelbar mit dem Vereinsziel einhergehen, werden nicht ausführlich dargelegt. Dies waren insbesondere:

- Weiterarbeit am Betriebssystem ReactOS und zugehöriger Komponenten (z.B. RosBE), selbstverständlich auch durch Nicht-Vereinsmitglieder
- Entgegennahme von Spenden und Verwaltung der bisher gesammelten Gelder
- Buchführung und Verwaltung der Mitglieder

Zu Beginn des Jahres 2019 hat das ReactOS-Projekt zur Projektkommunikation „Mattermost“ als Alternative zum langjährigen IRC-System evaluiert. Auch wenn solche großen Migrationen nie ohne Reibungsverluste ablaufen, wurde das neue System insgesamt besser als IRC für die Anforderungen von ReactOS aufgenommen. Deshalb hat ReactOS Deutschland e.V. im März eine spezielle 3-Jahres-Nonprofit-Lizenz für Mattermost Enterprise Edition ausgehandelt. Das System verrichtet seitdem reibungslos seinen Dienst.

Auch wenn ReactOS in diesem Jahr nicht auf der FOSDEM vertreten war, besuchten einige Projektmitglieder im März erneut die Chemnitzer Linux-Tage, um die neuesten Entwicklungen vorzustellen. Wie jedes Jahr tat ReactOS Deutschland e.V. seinen Teil, um den ReactOS-Auftritt bei dieser Veranstaltung zu unterstützen.

Ungefähr um die gleiche Zeit kontaktierte ein ehemaliger Google Summer of Code Student und jetziger aktiver ReactOS-Entwickler den Verein bezüglich eines Stipendiums. Aufgrund seines Studentenstatus, seines detaillierten Antrags und seiner bewiesenen Expertise bei der Arbeit an ReactOS wurde ihm durch ReactOS Deutschland e.V. ein Stipendium gewährt. Die positive finanzielle Situation der letzten Jahre ermöglichte eine

Finanzierung dieses Stipendiums über den Rest des Jahres hinaus. Der Verein hätte auch Mittel für weitere Stipendien. Aufgrund eines Mangels an geeigneten Kandidaten blieb dies jedoch das einzige Stipendium im Jahr 2019.

Von Mai bis September nahm das ReactOS-Projekt erneut am jährlichen Google Summer of Code teil, bei dem Google Universitätsstudenten bezahlt, um an ausgewählten Open-Source-Projekten zu arbeiten. Drei Studenten wurden 2019 angenommen, und zwei davon schlossen erfolgreich ihre Arbeit ab und lieferten qualitativ hochwertige Verbesserungen für ReactOS. Google gewährte dem Verein dafür die Summe von \$4200, sowohl für die erfolgreiche Betreuung als auch zur Teilnahme von bis zu zwei Personen am Mentor Summit. Diese Gelegenheit wurde von zwei ReactOS-Mentoren genutzt, die im November nach München reisten und Erfahrungen mit Mentoren anderer Open-Source-Projekte austauschten.

ReactOS Deutschland e.V. organisierte 2019 ein weiteres ReactOS Hackfest, vom 15. bis 20. August. Es fand mit einer vergleichbaren Zahl von Teilnehmern im selben Raum wie letztes Jahr statt, der erneut kostenlos durch den IN-Berlin e.V. bereitgestellt wurde. Aufgrund der positiven finanziellen Situation konnte der Verein die Unterkunfts- und Reisekosten für mehrere Teilnehmer übernehmen.

Das Hackfest wurde ebenfalls genutzt, um bei dieser Gelegenheit neue ReactOS Merchandising-Artikel für qualifizierte Projekt- und Vereinsmitglieder zu entwerfen und zu drucken. Shirts für Projektmitglieder wurden zuletzt 2010 gedruckt, wodurch viele aktuelle Mitglieder keine oder nur abgetragene ReactOS-Shirts besaßen. Die neuen Shirts und Hoodies wurden positiv aufgenommen und wir hoffen, dass diese enorm zur Verbesserung der Außendarstellung von ReactOS auf Veranstaltungen und Konferenzen beitragen.

Die im Jahr 2018 generalüberholte ReactOS-Infrastruktur bewies ihre Verlässlichkeit im Jahr 2019. Die einzige nennenswerte Änderung war das Hinzufügen einer weiteren virtuellen Maschine für den neuen Mattermost-Dienst. Abgesehen davon erhielt die Infrastruktur weitgehend nur routinemäßige Wartung.

## **Ausblick**

ReactOS Deutschland e.V. wird das ReactOS-Projekt auch im Jahr 2020 weiter unterstützen. Wir arbeiten darauf hin, das Projekt auf mehreren Open-Source-Veranstaltungen zu unterstützen und hoffen, auch an der 2020er Ausgabe des Google Summer of Code teilnehmen zu können. Darüber hinaus erweitern wir unsere Suche nach geeigneten Kandidaten für Stipendien und bezahlte Entwicklung.

Nach vier erfolgreichen Hackfests in Deutschland möchte der Verein im nächsten Jahr ein Hackfest in einem anderen Land veranstalten. Es wird erwartet, dass dies ein osteuropäisches Land wird, aufgrund einer großen ReactOS-Gemeinschaft in dieser Region.

# Finanzen

## ***Einkommen***

Spenden	14.632,41 €
Betreuung von Google Summer of Code Studenten	3.736,92 €
Verkauf von Merchandising	442,80 €

## ***Ausgaben***

Stipendien	5.652,50 €
Reisekosten	4.812,75 €
Infrastrukturkosten (Server)	2.027,90 €
Merchandising für Projekt- und Vereinsmitglieder	739,37 €
Mattermost Enterprise Nonprofit 3-Jahres-Lizenz	223,39 €
Währungsumrechnungskorrekturbuchung	47,31 €
Bankgebühren	41,93 €
Infrastrukturkosten (Domains)	32,32 €
Portokosten	26,99 €
Notar und Steuerberater	20,00 €

## ***Summen***

Summe Einnahmen	18.812,13 €
Summe Ausgaben	13.624,46 €
Rücklagen von 2018	49.372,24 €
Kontostand am 31.12.2019	54.559,91 €

Matthias Kupfer (Vorstandsvorsitzender)  
Daniel Reimer (stv. Vorstandsvorsitzender)  
Pierre Schweitzer (stv. Vorstandsvorsitzender)  
Colin Finck (Vorstandsmitglied/Kassenwart)